Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 15th January 2015 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Judy Ward, Mr Trevor Grose, Mrs Jean Lapham and Mr James Coston
Apologies:  
Mrs Anne Mitchell  
David asked that the previous minutes were amended to say that further sabbaticals would be unlikely in the “near” future but otherwise the minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and correct record.  

Matters Arising
Geoff reminded members that he had been asked to take the groups views on “end of life care” to the Carrick PPG meeting and asked if anyone had any views that they would like represented.  It was agreed that it was not very clear what was required.  David felt that end of life care was quite well resourced locally with input from the community teams, palliative care nurses etc.  However, district nurses do not provide 24 hour care and this can sometimes result in hospital admissions.  End of life care is generally quite medical but there is currently a drive to shift care for the frail and elderly into the community.  The success of this will rely heavily on volunteers and Age UK and Volunteer Cornwall are currently promoting schemes that will encourage people to become involved.  Age UK are actively seeking “Community Makers” and volunteer drivers are always welcomed by organizations such as TAP.  Geoff noted that the local parish council is trialing a similar scheme for one month starting on the 29th January.  Trevor reported that he had been asked to complete a national survey on end of life care.
Sally reported that she had approached two companies for their opinion on improving the disabled access.  It appears that there is not enough height above the entrance door in the existing porch to fit an automatic opening device.  In view of this two of the partners are considering the viability of replacing the porch with a new structure.  It may be possible to incorporate some improvements to the reception area at the same time. 

Collecting and Reviewing Feedback

Judy, Geoff and Jean attended two of the practice flu clinics in the autumn in order to raise the profile of the patient group and obtain feedback from patients.  It was reported that all the patients who were spoken to appeared to be very satisfied.  In particular, patients who had moved to Cornwall from urban areas seemed delighted with the service they are receiving.  There were positive comments regarding the display screen in the waiting room, availability of appointments was considered to be good, dispensing of medicines onsite was appreciated together with doctors with different areas of expertise and prompt treatment for urgent problems.  There were some comments about the disabled access and some patients reported that if they had to wait for their appointment they knew that the doctor was being thorough with other patients who perhaps needed more attention.  The patients seemed pleased with the new waiting room chairs and the music was not too loud but would be better if it was classical.  Patients were not generally aware of the group and wondered if it was needed.

Judy asked if it would be helpful for somebody to collect the patients for the doctor or nurse in the flu clinic.  David felt that there was a limit to the speed at which the clinic could run due to car parking restrictions etc and that the clinician also had a responsibility to ensure that they were vaccinating the correct patient. 

James said he had not received any feedback from the younger generation.

The Friends and Family Test has been in operation since 1st December and 24 responses have been collected.  All 24 have said that they would be extremely likely to recommend the practice to their friends and family.  The responses were circulated amongst the group in order that the members could review the very positive comments that had been made.
Other suggestions received since the last meeting included a request for wifi in the waiting room.  Another patient had noted that the railings at the front of the surgery were difficult to see in the dark and fluorescent tape has been applied to the railings.   There were also two different comments relating to a typo on a poster in the waiting room!  Trevor also passed on a message of thanks from a patient.

Sally noted that the latest GP Survey report had been published today but unfortunately it had not been possible to extract any information as the website was not currently operational.

The group asked if there was anything else they could help with.  Sally reported that the staff would be running their charity coffee morning and book stall on the 14th March in aid of local Memory Cafes and the Cinnamon Trust.  

Any Other Business

Judy asked why all the appointments had sometimes gone by 8.35am.  Sally explained that availability of appointments had been the focus of the group when it was first formed.  The group had suggested that the ratio of book on the day and pre-bookable appointments was changed.  The ratio is now about half and half and there are now hardly any comments about difficulty booking at 8.30am or the availability of appointments.  Internet appointments have recently been introduced with 2 appointments per doctor per day initially.  Registration with “The Waiting Room” is necessary to use these appointments.

David reported that Serco’s contract would end in May this year.  At present there are no arrangements in place to replace Serco.  Out of hours calls have been directed to NHS111 since October last year.
Date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the group would meet again on Thursday 14th May 2015.  
